
 
 

 

National Securities Market Commission 

C/Edison, 4 

28006 – Madrid 

 
Duro Felguera, S.A. (“Duro Felguera” or the “Company”), in compliance with what is set 

forth in clause 226 of the Amended Text of the Securities Market Law, hereby informs the 

National Securities Market Commission of the following notification concerning 

INSIDE INFORMATION 

 Duro Felguera hereby reports the following information in relation to today’s publication: 

 
1. Duro Felguera, like other companies in the sector, is continuously carrying out an 

assessment of the potential economic impact that certain unforeseen circumstances 

beyond the Company’s control, such as the war in Ukraine, the generalised rise in the 

prices of materials and energy or the current conflict between Algeria and Spain, could 

have on its daily activity, in order to take the necessary corrective measures and 

anticipate future situations. 

 
2. In order to alleviate some of the aforementioned effects caused by the war in 

Ukraine, the government has implemented urgent measures through a line of bonds 

for financing operations, granted by financial institutions and managed by the Official 

Credit Institute (ICO in Spanish). 

 
3. The Company, as part of its ordinary financing activity to dynamically promote 

projects and undertake investment decisions that allow it to fulfil its viability plan, is 

studying the possibility of obtaining an additional line of financing under the conditions 

described in point 2 above. 

Similarly, and for the same purpose, the Company is seeking other sources of financing 

to meet its viability plan, including a major investment project in Asturias and additional 

lines of bonds to those already available to cover the needs in the contracting of new 

projects in the future. This is therefore standard practice in the Company and does not 

entail any other type of assessment such as those mentioned in the aforementioned 

publication. 

 
4. The market will be informed of any relevant information related thereto by the 

Company. 

 
 

Gijón, 23 June 2022 


